
 
MINUTES OF THE 

ERSA COMMITTEE MEETING 

05 JUNE 2002 

At the Arrington Arms, Cambridgeshire 

  
  
  Click on Logo 
to return to ERSA 
Present: 

  
Apologies received: 

  
The meeting started promptly at 20.00h 
  

Jeremy AYLING Chairman/VIK  JerAylin@aol.com 

Hilary WHIPP Treasurer/BAS hilary@kingstreeths.demon.co.uk 

Ros HUMPHREY Secretary/HEM + S 
C 

Ros.Humphrey@ntlworld.com 

Piet van KEMPEN Race Panel/BAS vanKempen@tesco.net 

Judith WRIGHT Trophies/XSC jawright62@aol.com 

Steven LAMBERT Race Panel/HEM swlambert@msn.com 

Kevin DRISCOLL Hemel Rep kevin.driscoll@ntlworld.com 

Steven TAYLOR Bassingbourn Rep racing@crackermac.co.uk 

Alan HUMPHREY Vice Chairman/S C humphrey.alan@ntlworld.com 

Andrew WRIGHT Xscape Rep jawright62@aol.com 

Stuart GREGORY Viking Rep stuartgregory@wssi.co.uk 

John CURTIS Brentwood Park Rep jhcurtis@kobi.fsbusiness.co.uk 

Laurence PINKNEY Welwyn Rep pinklaw@estates.gazette.com 

1.02 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING (circulated and on the ERSA Website) 

  The minutes of the last meeting – 20th March 2002 – were approved and signed by 
the Chairman 

2.02 CHAIRMAN’s report - Half way season review 

2.01.02 JA reported on the high standard of ski racing at the ERSA Grand Prix at Hemel 
on 02 June 2002 and he congratulates all ERSA racers at that event. Results CN 
GP 

2.02.02 After a discussion it was decided that ERSA approves the procedure of the re-
calculation of the seed points after a Club National Race on Saturday for the Grand 
Prix event on Sunday. 
Explanation: ROTP/STP is encouraging race organisers, in order to improve entry 
into Grand Prix Events, to calculate seed points after the club national race in order 
to be able to accept late entries to Grand Prix (min seed points requirement - 250).   
But this procedure will be subject to verification from Peter Heath. 

3.02 RACE Organisation Technical Panel – RTP  (PvK + SL) 

3.03.02 ERSA Summer League Races are very well attended this year. To make 
sure that a race day does not go into the late afternoon it was decided that 
from now on for all ERSA races ERSA’s own timing and the Softcontrol 
Software must be used at no cost to the organising Club. (All racers who 
have so far taking place in any ERSA Summer League event are already 
listed and only the few ‘new’ racers need to be added.) Also, all Club race 
managers are asked to make sure that their athletes are well in time at the 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
ALL 



start (especially for the team event). Both decisions should help with the 
time keeping for any race event. RTP will make sure that a local person 
will be shown how to use the equipment, however; it is the host Club’s 
responsibility to set up and take down the timing equipment. 

3.04.02 SL reported that Softcontrol has not charged ERSA for the updated version of their 
programme. (ERSA had agreed at a previous meeting to pay for the update).  

3.05.02 Please note: The Softcontrol Programme can be downloaded free of charge from 
the Softcontrol website. Everybody can practise however, to print off the results or 
start list, one needs the Dongal (a kind of plug which fits between the computer 
and the printer). Click to Download programme. 

3.06.02 JA to contact Hemel Ski Club’s Chairperson to discuss a small problem 
with Hemel’s Race Manager at the Norfolk Summer League Race. 

JA 

3.07.02 SL suggested using this year’s ERSA internal seed points to establish a start order 
for next year’s Summer League Races – i.e. the racers will not compete in age 
order but in ability order (seed point order). 

3.08.02 If Clubs need ERSA Certificates for recognising the achievement of their 
own ‘Scratch Teams’ performance, they should see PvK. All Club Race 
managers were given certificates at the beginning of the Season. 

ALL 

3.09.02 To make the ERSA Summer League points system fairer for all the athletes, RTP 
suggested a change in the points awarded to racers, starting with 50 points for the 
winner and 4 points to racers taking part but do not finish. 

4.02 TREASURER’S REPORT – 

 Financial Review Balance Sheet 31st March 2002 

Income Expenditure Twelve months up to 31st March 2002 

  HW handed out a Balance Sheet and the Income & Expenditure Sheet. Both are 
attached to the minutes. Click on above links for details. 

5.02 ERSA SUMMER CAMP 2002 

5.01.02 RH reported that again 5 Clubs will be taking racers out to Hintertux, Austria in 
July/August of the training week. The whole party consists of 65 participants. The 
hotel is nearly completely filled with ERSA participants.  

5.02.02 It was decided that RH should get 50 sweatshirts (navy) and sell them at cost to the 
participants.  

6.02 ERSA SQUAD Training Programme 2002 (ERSA Squad Pages) 

6.01.02 One session took part at Brentwood Park Ski Centre from 10.00h – 16.00h. Eleven 
squad members took part. Regional Trainers, Kirk Durham and Paul Fraylich were 
present. Eight further local racers were invited to join the training session.  

6.02.02 3 further training days are planned – at Hemel, Welwyn Garden City and at the 
Snow Dome. 

7.02 ESC INTER-REGIONAL Competition  

7.01.02 ERSA paid the race entry fee of £ 180.00 and will provide most of the cost of the 
special Sweatshirt for the event. Participants will be asked to contribute  
£ 6.00 for the day’s racing including the garment. 

7.02.02 Interregional Competition Team Selection: 
RTP was asked to let the Regional Trainers select the 3 teams in the future. RTP 
can advice but the decision should be left with the Regional Trainers.  

8.02 ERSA AGM 2002 (Minutes AGM 2001) 

8.01.02 To be held during the Suffolk Summer League Race, on 01 September 2002 – 
between the Open Age Slalom and the Team Event. 

8.02.02 New faces, new ideas are needed on the ERSA committee. All Clubs in 
ERSA are asked to put at least one person forward (in writing) 

ALL 

8.03.02 An updated version of ERSA’s constitution will be put to the members. JA 
is in contact with the ESC on help in this matter. A draft constitution will 
be circulated to all Clubs with the AGM papers.  

JA 
ALL 

9.02 ERSA Dual Slalom Race day (Results) & ERSA Championships 2002 

  ERSA Champs – 13 October 2002 at Norfolk Ski Centre. ERSA will 
provide the Jury (Chief of Race, Race Secretary and Referee) the Clubs 
will have to provide the officials as discussed at a previous meeting. 

RTP 
ALL 



  
The meeting closed at 21.35h 
  
  
  

ERSA Dual Slalom Race – 14 July 2002 at Norfolk Ski Centre 
For both events, ERSA timing will be used. 

10.02 aob 
10.01.02 JA reported about a deal on Rock helmets and on ski preparation tools. He 

will circulate an e-mail to all Clubs to inform them about the deal. 
JA 

11.02 Next meeting will be the AGM at Suffolk on 01 September 2002   


